
CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

OCTOBER 2, 2014 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Bill Perrenoud at 7:02 p.m.  Roll call:  Kevin Parsons, Tom Clark, 
Cindy Humke, Kent DeGoey, and Steve Thomassen present.  Absent:  None.  Clark moved and was 
seconded by DeGoey to approve the agenda.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried unanimously.    

Guests:  Monica Lane – Proposed adding a sidewalk to her property.  Council advised her to get 
measurements of her entire property and what percentage was already covered by the house, garage, 
and driveway.  Once that information is received, a decision can be made by the Council regarding a 
building permit. 

New Business: 

a. Parsons will be obtaining bids for snow removal for the 2014/2015 winter season. 

b. Thomassen moved and was seconded by Clark to approve the first readings of ordinances 2014-
001 and 2014-002.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried unanimously. 

Consent Agenda: 

Parsons moved and was seconded by DeGoey to approve all of the items on the consent agenda 
including the minutes from the September 4, 2014 meeting, bills, and reconciliation report for 
September.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried unanimously.     

JCARL Participation Fee $20.03 

News Printing Company Publications $55.30 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $670.00 

Christina Machin Salary $392.64 

IPERS Retirement $67.62 

Newton Public Library Library Services $1,799.00 

Jasper County Emerg Mgmt Annual Per Capita $258.00 

Kevin Parsons Reimb for paint $59.90 

Christina Machin Reimb for postage $19.60 

Alliant Energy Utilities $18.73 

Alliant Energy Utilities $379.99 

Total October Bills  $3,740.81 



 

General Fund $2,489.81 

Charges for Fee $2,272.97 

Local Option Sales Tax $860.74 

Emergency $67.05 

Road Use Fund $1,217.35 

Capital Projects $0.00 

Debt Service $681.10 

Total Sept Revenue $7,589.02 

    

General Fund $1,214.51 

Road Use Fund $400.49 

Charges for Fee $516.00 

Capital Projects $0.00 

Debt Service $0.00 

Total Sept Expenses $2,131.00 

 

Staff and commissions reports 

Mayor:  Perrenoud reported that the Emergency Management team has been working with those 
communities eligible for FEMA money.  Lambs Grove was not eligible. 

Streets:  Parsons reported that he has been making contacts regarding controlling erosion along the 
creek beds.  He will continue to do so during the next month.     

Sewers:  No report   

Parks:  No report 

Tree Steward:  Thomassen reported that he needs to contact a resident regarding trimming bushes.  
Also, he reported that a tree will be coming down in a resident’s yard.   

Storm Sewers:  Clark will obtain bids to replace the storm intake on Oakwood Avenue.   

City Clerk:  Machin read a resignation letter from Mayor Bill Perrenoud.  His last meeting will be 
November 6th. 



Financial:  No report 

Old Business:  There was none. 

DeGoey moved and was seconded by Clark to adjourn at 8:17 p.m.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried 
unanimously. 

Next City Council meeting to be held November 6, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Christina Machin, City Clerk 

Mayor  

Bill Perrenoud 

City Clerk 

Christina Machin 


